Participant Recruitment Policy

Approved 11-06-2009

(Last Revised 11-30-2012)
The following items pertain to participant recruitment and have been adopted by the faculty:

1.  All faculty who provide credit to be applied toward the research requirement in a Psychology class must follow the outlined procedures for using the psychology participant recruitment system.

2.  Participants will be awarded Experiential Learning Credits (ELC’s) for their participation in experiments.  Each 30-minutes of experimental experience will be worth one ELC. 

3.  Each semester the research coordinator will assess faculty ELC needs and report those needs to the department chair.  

4.  Based upon faculty needs, a required number of ELC’s will be set at the beginning of each semester for Psychology 1200 (not to exceed 8 ELC’s); this requirement should be consistent across all General Psychology classes.  A suggested number for all 2000 level classes will also be established.  Both will be announced to faculty.

5.  Only ASU psychology department faculty, students supervised by faculty or outside faculty directly involved with collaborative efforts with ASU psychology department faculty will be allowed to have access to the departmental participant recruitment system.  
6.  A total of one-half of participants’ credits may be awarded through online-studies.

7. ELC’s should be recorded within one-week of student participation.  All ELC’s should be recorded by the end of reading day.

